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Welcome	to	the	the	latest	news	and	events	for	all	our	members.

The	Club	Champions	for	2021	can	now	be	
announced!


After	a	break	last	year,	it	was	very	exciting	to	
see	members	back	competing	with	each	
other	on	court.


The	Junior	members	played	all	their	matches	
over	the	weekend	of	11th	and	12th	
September	and	it	was	brilliant	to	watch	them	
play.	The	weather	was	perfect	and	there	were	
some	super	matches.	All	those	taking	part	
enjoyed	themselves	and	displayed	great	spirit	
and	sportsmanship.

The	Champions	for	2021	are:


JUNIORS

U16	Boys	Singles	-	Beck	Nally

U13	Boys	Singles	-	Henry	Surman

10U	Singles	(Achieve	Trophy)	-	Robin	
Jones

9U	Singles	(Aspire	Trophy)	-	Robin	Jones

8U	Boys	Singles	(Encourage	Cup)	-	Ernie	
Wisson


ADULTS

Mens	Singles	(Sid	Miller	Trophy)	-	
Armaan	Ahmed

Ladies	Singles	-	Sita	Morjaria

Mens	Doubles	-	Armaan	Ahmed	and	
Darryl	Lucas

Ladies	Doubles	-	Tess	Thonger	and	Jill	
McGreevy

Mixed	Doubles	-	Armaan	Ahmed	and	
Melissa	Cavill


Junior	Championship	players	with	Gavin	Fowell

The	Adults	played	their	early	rounds	over	the	
Summer	and	their	Finals	were	scheduled	for	
Sunday	19th	September.	Despite	rain	in	the	
morning,	the	clouds	cleared	and	the	courts	
dried	well.	There	were	plenty	of	spectators	to	
cheer	and	all	enjoyed	the	great	tennis	on	
display.


Well	done	to	everybody	who	took	part	and	
congratulations	to	all	the	winners!

Armaan	and	Darryl	receiving	the	
Men’s	Doubles	Cup	from	Pam	Miller
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Do	you	have	any	news	to	share	with	our	members?	If	
so,	please	email	Jenny	Spencer	at	this	address	-	
jenny@theoldredhouse.net

Please	make	sure	that,	if	any	of	your	
contact	details	change,	you	update	the	
information	held	on	your	account.


To	do	this,	log	on	to	the	website.	In	the	top	
right-hand	corner	you	will	see	your	name.	If	
you	click	on	this,	a	drop	down	menu	will	
appear.	Choose	my	account	and	make	any	
changes	necessary.


Much	of	our	communication	is	sent	out	by	
email,	so	it	is	important	that	this	is	kept	up	
to	date.	Telephone	numbers	are	also	useful	
if	there	is	an	urgent	message.


If	you	know	of	anyone	who	is	not	getting	
email	communications,	it	might	be	that	
their	contact	details	are	out	of	date.	Or	it	
could	be	that	they	are	not	registered	(this	
often	happens	in	a	couples’	membership).	
Please	ask	them	to	let	me	know	(email	
below)	and	I	will	send	a	link	that	they	can	
use	to	register.

IMPORTANT REMINDER

MEMBERS SURVEY

COURT CLEANING

While	the	courts	are	closed	to	enable	
the	fencing	to	be	replaced,	they	will	
also	be	cleaned,	and	any	small	holes	
in	the	asphalt	will	be	repaired.	


Cleaning	the	courts	prolongs	their	life	
and	keeps	them	safer	to	play	on.	So	
we	will	undertake	annual	cleaning	
from	now	on.

We	would	love	to	know	what	you	think	
of	the	Club,	what	activities	you	would	
like	to	see	happening,	what	you	would	
like	more	of	and	what	we	should	plan	
for	the	year	ahead.	For	this	reason	we	
will	be	undertaking	a	Members’	Survey	
in	the	next	couple	of	weeks.	It	will	only	
take	a	couple	of	minutes	to	complete	
and	is	your	chance	to	help	shape	the	
future	of	the	Club.	Look	out	for	it	in	
your	email	Inbox	shortly.

REMEMBERING ANNE

Many	Members	will	remember	Anne	
Saunders	who	sadly	passed	away	last	
December.	She	was	a	loyal	and	much-
loved	member	for	many	years.	To	
celebrate	her	contribution	to	the	Club	
we	will	be	dedicating	a	new	bench	to	
her.	Anyone	who	knew	Anne	is	welcome	
to	come	at	12	noon	on	Friday	22nd	
October	(following	on	from	Vets	Social	
Tennis)	when	members	of	her	family	
will	be	there	for	the	‘unveiling’	and	
some	refreshments.	

mailto:jenny@theoldredhouse.net

